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In Reply
RetCr To: 1OOS-GA-l 0-53

Mr. Kevin Torresdal
President
Davtron. Inc.
427 Hillcrest Way
Emerald I Iilis. CA 94062

Dear Mr. Torresdal:

Transport Airplane Directorate
Aircraft Certification Service

1601 Lind Avenue Southwest
Renton, Washington 98057-3356

This is in response to your letter dated August 24. 2010 regarding the installation of
replacement clocks in small airplanes. We consider the installation of replacement clocks
(including timers and stopwatches) in non-transport category airplanes to be minor changes
in accordance with Title 14 Code of Federal Regulations (CFR) section (~) 21.93(a). Per
CFR S 21.95. copies of this letter may be given to installing mechanics as evidence that this
installation is considered minor. The installation should be documented using a
maintenance log book entry referencing this letter.

Ii"you have questions regarding any oi"the above issues. please contact me at telephone
number (425) 917-6405. or by electronic mail at jellmorfitt({/li"aa.gov.

Sincerely.

Jeffrey A. Morfitt
Small Airplane Program Manager
Seattle Aircraft Certification Oflice


